        Important Note:  Due to incident at end of the November 5 meeting at Sisk Park, the 12/3 meeting was cancelled.  Bernie issued a general distribution email to all club members with the updates found below.

· Update on new courts initiative
· The project is out to bid.  Deadline for bids is not firm; last timeframe communicated by HOA Board was middle of December.  
· Board will decide when to review bids and when to vote to approve this new initiative or not.
· I need to emphasize that in spite of whatever people may believe we’ve been told or promised in the past, there is absolutely no guarantee at this point in time that this initiative will be approved nor the timeframe that may be pursued.
· Further investigation into what may have led to conflicting messages leads me to believe three main factors have played a role.  1) The HOA board itself underwent some changes this past year. As key personnel changed, it is likely that due process to be followed also changed. 2) COVID impacted many things within the HOA in general.  Right or wrong, it appears to have impacted the Board’s comfort level in pursuing Capital Improvement projects and how to do so. 3) There is no clear ownership of this initiative among the HOA’s leadership.  It is therefore anyone’s guess as to how the initiative will progress or not.
· The SLPCC has extremely limited influence, if any, on the next steps that the HOA Board is responsible for.  These include the bid processing approach, the timing of bid reviews, the scheduling of the Board’s discussions and decisions on bids received, and the scheduling of any subsequent steps that may be considered appropriate.

· Financial summary
· No material changes to report.  Our overall balance remains around $18,000.

· Rating process update and recap of current LUT status
· Approximately 70% of the individuals expressing an interest in moving up a level are either doing an LUT currently or have been moved up already.  We anticipate the major wave we had at the outset of the fall season will complete the process by sometime early January, possibly sooner.
· The pace of progress for the LUT process is directly tied to having adequate numbers of players at each level impacted.  We are currently doing 2 – 3 LUTs per level.  The process, end to end, is approximately 2-3 weeks from the point a player is told they can start their LUT to the point that they get notification of the evaluation outcome.  
· Some further procedural refinements have been made.  The latest process will be communicated, in further detail, via a separate email message shortly.

· Training, Socials, NIT and ball machine – All have now been cancelled due to COVID
· SLPCC’s board has unanimously agreed to cancel all social events/competitions, including the NIT (which would have otherwise been held in early March) due to the upswing of COVID-19 spread.

· The winter schedule became active this past Monday (November 30th) and can be viewed on the club’s website as well as the Chelsea Welcome Page

· Key COVID reminders
· First and foremost, we all play at our own risk.  The club’s board, the HOA, etc. are not liable in the event anyone gets sick.
· In the spirit of being a PB family, we need to keep each other safe and healthy to the extent we can. Please follow the guidelines we’ve heard for months now.  If you decide to gather before, during, or after playing: wear a mask and maintain social distancing.
· Players are encouraged to wash their balls with an appropriate solution in between and after games.  Hand sanitizer is also highly recommended.
· If anyone does test positive, please contact me ASAP so that I can inform others that you may have been in contact with on or near the courts.  Identity will be kept strictly confidential.  If you DO test positive please stay away from the courts for a minimum of 10 days from the date of your positive test; ideally longer.  We’ll miss you on the courts but no one wants to get sick!
· If there is a significant breakout of the illness in our community, a lockdown of the courts is entirely possible and indeed likely.  We therefore need to do what we can to avoid this!!

· Hamilton Holiday Drive
· The holiday drive for the Hamilton School has been successful thus far.
· REMINDER – FRIDAY, DECEMBER 4th (tomorrow) is the last day to bring goods to the truck.  Donations are being accepted from 8:00-noon, near the courts.

· Next Club Meeting – 
· Scheduled for Thursday, January 7th
· Location is TBD.  Details to follow once they become available.




